## Office of the President of the Philippines Malacañang

1 August 2018

ATTY. DOMINADOR R. BUHAIN

Chairman and President Rex Group of Companies 109 Sen M. Cuenco St. Brgy. Sto. Domingo, Quezon City

Dear Atty. Buhain,

We are pleased to provide you with the President's message to the *Rex Bookstore, Inc.*, as it publishes the *Barangay Management Kit*. Kindly acknowledge its receipt by e-mail, letter or fax.

The President's message ensures our people that their government is doing its best for the common good. We are highly appreciative of your agency's contribution to society and your eagerness to correspond with the President.

It is our Office's honor and mandate to ensure the consistency of the President's communications thrust through our messaging system. The President requests that no alterations or any other form of editing be made in the text of the message unless otherwise approved by our Office, as the Correspondence Office is mandated to preserve and protect the image of the President. Should you find any inaccuracies, misspellings, or contentious statements in the message, please contact our office so we can immediately implement the necessary changes.

We wish you all the best in your forthcoming activity. Thank you.

Very truly yours,

Head, Correspondence Office

GREGORIO G. DELIGERO



## **MESSAGE**

My warmest greetings to **Rex Bookstore**, **Inc.** as it publishes the **Barangay Management Kit**.

Our country's progress is determined by the active participation of our citizens in good governance and the responsible leadership of our local officials. We therefore rely on our Punong Barangays to not only deliver effective and reliable services at the grassroots level, but also to communicate the collective views and needs of our people.

As we welcome and embrace the opportunities that come with change, may this publication motivate you to uphold transparency, integrity and accountability in the performance of your duties as well as guide you in implementing policies that prioritize the welfare of your constituents.

Rest assured that we in the national government will continue to pursue initiatives that will make it easier for our barangays to flourish and contribute to the development of our communities and the overall progress of our nation.

I wish you the best in all your future endeavors.

RODRIGO ROA DUTERTE

MANILA August 2018